ZBA Minutes April 4, 2022

Town of Cornish, New Hampshire
Zoning Board of Adjustment
April 4, 2022

The Cornish Zoning Board of Adjustment met at 6:30 pm in the Cornish Town Offices. Present
were Caroline Storrs, Chair, Jason Bourne, Michael Fuerst, and Bill Balch (6.35). Karim
Chichakly attended remotely due to the Covid-19 situation.

Caroline Storrs called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Approval of Minutes
Amendments to minutes of March 21, 2022: page 2, first paragraph should read “...with the
request that the objection be distributed to the Board.”; page 1, first paragraph, second sentence
should read “...attended remotely due to the Covid-19 situation.”
Jason Bourne moved to accept the minutes as amended. Karim Chichakly seconded the motion
and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative.

Additions to the Record
Copy of certified letter sent by Carolyn Storrs to Al Rossow, Sandy Carpentier, Gwyn and
Heather Gallagher and the Town of Cornish. Receipts were received by all but the Town of
Cornish.
Letter from Steve Taylor for February 16 meeting, re: Case 22-01
Motion of rehearing from Tom Hildreth, re: Case 22-01
Email from Stuart Hodgeman - resignation

Election of Officers
Caroline Storrs made a motion to nominate the following officers:
Michael Fuerst, Chair
Jason Bourne, Vice Chair
Caroline Storrs, Clerk
Bill Balch seconded the motion and the vote of the Board was in the affirmative.

Other Business

The Board reviewed current members and their term expiration dates
Bourne - 2024

Storrs - 2023

Balch - 2022

Freeland - 2023

Fuerst - 2022

Chichakly (alt) - 2022
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Michael Fuerst will follow up with Gwyn Gallagher to see about appointing an additional
alternate to the Board.

Jason Bourne made a motion to adjourn at 7:15pm. Bill Balch seconded the motion and the vote
of the Board was in the affirmative.

Respectfully submitted,
Kate Freeland



